LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3" JULY, 2019

Question submitted by Councillor J. Scanlan

I will ask at the next Meeting when footpath renewal work will be undertaken at Kilcolman
Drive, Newcastle West along the left hand approach fronting house no. 5 towards the
junction with house no. 6.

REPLY:

Footpath renewal works will be carried at the above location during 2019.

Ben Noonan,
Senior Executive Engineer,
Municipal District of Newcastle West.

28" June, 2019



To: The Cathaoirleach and Each Member of the
Municipal District of Newcastle West

Question from Councillor Liam Galvin

1 will ask at the next Meeting for a full detailed report on the Abbeyfeale Traffic Management
Plan regarding the following: (a) purchase of buildings (b) public toilet (c) Colbert Street
housing development (d) Colbert Street derelict sites (e) start date of the project (f) final agreed
plan for the town (g) working model of proposed traffic lights.

Reply

(a) the purchase of the building on Main Street has been completed by Property
Services and payment is with the solicitors

(b) the provision of public toilet is being dealt with separately by Tourism Department

(c ) the housing as granted planning permission, namely three number three bed houses

are being redesigned. On completion of same a revised stage submission will be made

to the department for review.

(d) there are five houses on Colbert Street on the Derelict Sites Register; two of which

have been compulsory acquired; two are under consideration for compulsory

acquisition and one house has received planning permission. There are open derelict

site files on four other dwellings and these are under negotiations with the owners.

() the project is currently at detailed design stage. Surveys and ground investigation

works are underway. The final scheme has to be costed and funding agreed with

Transport Infrastructure Ireland prior to tender approval.

() the traffic management plan will be discussed with Working Group. | propose to hold

proposed meeting on Tuesday 16'™ July 2019 in Leen’s Hotel. An invite will be issued.

() design of traffic lights is being undertaken as part of the overall scheme

Kieran O’Gorman SEE
Design & Delivery
1t July, 2019.



LIMERICK CITY AND COUNTY COUNCIL
MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF NEWCASTLE WEST

MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3" JULY, 2019

Question submitted by Councillor L. Galvin

I will ask at the next Meeting for a progress report on the purchase of a site for a new
graveyard for Abbeyfeale.

REPLY:

The site selection process to identify a site for a new burial ground in Abbeyfeale
remains ongoing. A small number of additional sites that may be suitable have been
identified and site suitability tests are to be carried out in the near future.

Gordon Daly,
Director of Service,
Social Development Directorate.

24% June, 2019



